
HCP Board of Directors Nominees 

THE HCP ADVOCATE 9.16.2025 

HCP Board Secretary Annette Horvath has released the HCP Board of Directors’ Slate of Officers 

for the 2025–27 Term. All members received the slate last week by email, distributed within the 

45-day notification window required by HCP’s bylaws. 

Prepared by the Nominating Committee, this slate represents the leadership team that will guide 

HCP’s priorities and strengthen our collective voice over the next two years. 

As always, members also have the opportunity to put forward additional nominees. A summary of 

the process is outlined below, and the full bylaws section is included in the member email. Please 

note that nominations must be received at the HCP offices no later than September 25, 2025. 

This is more than a procedural step; it’s an open invitation. Serving on the HCP Board is a chance 

to help shape the future of home care in New York State, contribute your expertise, and ensure 

our association remains strong, responsive, and effective. 

If you’ve ever considered taking on a leadership role, now is the time to raise your hand. Our board 

members are the heart of HCP’s ongoing success, and your voice could have a lasting impact. 

 
2025 Slate of Officers 

All positions are 2-year terms 11/1/2025 – 10/31/2027 
 
Position Candidate(s)   Organization 
 
Executive Vice Chair Andrea Thomas (incumbent) Sunnyside Citywide Home Care Services 
Vice Chair, LHCSA Denise Tripodi (incumbent) Elara Caring 
Secretary Annette Horvath (incumbent) Able Body Homecare Agency of NY, Inc. 
Regional Rep, WNY David Hogan   Venture Forthe, Inc. 
Regional Rep, NYC Open Seat     
Vice Chair, CHHA Open Seat 
 

2025 Public Policy Committee Slate 
 

Region  Candidate(s)   
 
New York City                            Open Seat 

The final slate will be sent to members along with the Membership Meeting agenda in early 

October. Elections will be held at the HCP Annual Membership Meeting on October 28, 2025, 

kicking off our annual conference in Pearl River, NY. 

HCP’s Nominating Committee is comprised of three HCP provider members: Jeffrey Maynard and 

Susan Katz, led by Committee Chair Kathy McCarthy. Please recognize their hard work by 

thanking them at the conference! 

https://www.nyshcp.org/about-us/annual-business-meeting/board-slate/


Additional Nominees 

Voting members in good standing may be nominated for slated positions by a minimum of two (2) 

voting members (also in good standing). An individual may self-nominate by obtaining the support 

of at least one other member in good standing. Nominations for regional offices may be made 

ONLY from among the primary regional members in good standing within that region.  

All nominees must submit their written acceptance of the nomination along with their curriculum 

vitae (CV)/resume and credentials. 

Nomination documents are accepted in writing only via email, mail, delivery service, or fax and 

must be received by September 25, 2025. This deadline is based on the bylaws and the business 

calendar.  

  

 


